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the insistence of a group of people that would prefer to curtail the advances in
technology and, thereby, the accuracy in voting, has become overwhelming. they
continue to insist that the counting process and mail in ballots be returned to bygone
procedures. ventura county needs to continue to process the votes as has been done
prior years.

those that object are really trying to establish an advantage for a conservative
agenda and against the fair representation of all voters. thank you karen savitt
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